
 

 
 

Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated 
Negative Declaration 

Pursuant to California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Section 21092 and CEQA 
Guidelines Section 15072 

 
PROJECT TITLE:  Saxon Reservoir and Replacement Well Project (Project) 
 
APPLICANT: Golden State Water Company (GSWC) – South San Gabriel (Applicant) 
 
WATER SYSTEM NUMBER: 1910223  
 
LEAD AGENCY:  State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board) 
 
PROJECT LOCATION:  490 East Saxon Avenue, San Gabriel, CA, 91776, APN: 5370-030-
800, Los Angeles County.  
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:  Golden State Water Company (GSWC) – South San Gabriel 
proposes to construct a 750,000-gallon above-ground potable water storage tank, booster pump 
station, stationary emergency 450kW diesel generator, and a disinfection system with 
associated lighting, control panels, and appurtenances at the Saxon Well Site. The proposed 
Project also includes the construction of a new Saxon Well 5 to replace Saxon Well 3, in which 
both wells are located on the same site. The existing office/warehouse building at the Project 
location will be demolished to make room for the new components. The purpose of the Project 
is to provide potable water to the South San Gabriel System while meeting existing water 
system demand. The Project is needed to address existing water storage deficiency, add 
redundancy to the existing system, and maintain an uninterrupted supply of water for the 
system. The Project is not considered overall capacity increasing because the overall capacity 
required by the South San Gabriel System would remain the same with the existing conditions. 
The proposed Project would also be located in a fully developed urban area with a stable 
customer base. The proposed storage tank would increase storage within the South San 
Gabriel System to meet an increase in demand. 
 
COMMENT PERIOD: 30-Days 
 
STARTING DATE:  March 14, 2023   
ENDING DATE:      April 13, 2023 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the State Water Board intends to adopt a Mitigated Negative 
Declaration for the Project in accordance with CEQA Guidelines.   
 



 - 2 - March 14, 2023 
 
ADDRESS WHERE COPIES OF THE PROPOSED MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION, 
INITIAL STUDY, AND REFERENCE ARE AVAILABLE FOR REVIEW: 
 
 
State Water Resources Control Board 
Hollywood District Office (07) 
500 North Central Avenue, Suite 500 
Glendale, CA 91203 
 
The Project site is not present on any of the lists enumerated under section 65962.5 of the 
government code. 
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